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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
NO. LTC # 063-2008 LETTER TO COMMISSION
TO: Mayor Matti Bower and Members of the City Commission

FROM:  Jorge M. Gonzalez, City Manage
DATE: February 19, 2008

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO E-MAIL FROM HARD MCKINNON

This LTC is in response to the e-mail you received from Richard McKinnon, President of the
Communications Workers of America (CWA) on January 31, 2008 regarding the scheduling
of overtime for Parking Enforcement Officers.

Mr. McKinnon'’s letter did not provide you with the complete information regarding this issue.
The Administration has addressed this issue with the CWA on several occasions and the
City has fully complied with all terms and conditions of the CWA collective bargaining
agreement.

As way of background, you are fully aware of the issues that arise during major event
periods on Miami Beach. As part of our planning efforts, the Major Events Plan (MEP) s put
in place and resources and staff from many different areas of the City are allocated in order
to ensure the safety and general welfare of our residents, businesses and visitors.

The implementation of the MEP during these events has, now and on many occasions in the
past, called for a temporary schedule change for certain employees creating an "Alpha-
Bravo” (12 hours on — 12 hours off) shift. The implementation of this temporary schedule
change is within the City's management rights, does not violate any of the collective
bargaining agreements, and is certainly justified and reasonable in light of the City’s
responsibility to provide services during these crucial and demanding event periods.

The CWA Agreement clearly indicates that it is within the prerogative of the Administration to
require employees to work more than forty (40) hours per week and to work more than ten
(10) hours per workday due to special circumstances that may arise and that the City may
require employees to work overtime. In fact, the only limitation that exists is to make sure
that proper notice of the temporary schedule change is given with at least ten (10) workdays
notice, or such other notice as is practicable based upon the reason for the temporary
schedule change. The Administration has always provided notice in compliance with this
provision whenever a temporary schedule change is implemented.

The CWA also asserts that the City can only be relieved of the eight (8) to ten (10) hour
normal workday in the event of emergency. This simply is not the case pursuant to the CWA
Agreement. The City has never attempted to classify a major event as an emergency, even
though the City Commission each year passes a resolution declaring a parking “emergency”
during certain major event periods in the City. The Administration’s position is that we simply
have the ability pursuant to the CWA Agreement to make temporary schedule changes.
Again, the only limitation is that the City must provide adequate notice.



